STATE BOARD OF PLUMBING

BUSINESS MEETING

MINUTES

Date:

July 18, 2013
Time:

10:30 a.m.

Location:
500 North Calvert Street  


Room 302



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

Members Present:

Michael Kastner, Chair
Jon Garner 

Joseph Radtka


Keith Horton  
Gregory Schott     

Absent:
Charles Morgan   
DLLR Officials & Staff Present: 



John Papavasiliou, Executive Director

Brenda Clark, Administrative Officer

Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General

Others Present:




J. Richard Wagner, Member of the public
Diane Kastner, MD PHCC



Jon Sargeant, Joyce Agency
Jim Berndt, MD PHCC


Vernon Gauss, M.P.A.
CALL TO ORDER
Chair, Michael Kastner, called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Plumbing to Order at 10:35 a.m. 
APPROVAL OF THE PROPOSED AGENDA

Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Radtks’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the proposed agenda. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Upon Mr. Radtka’s Motion, and Mr. Schott’s second, the Board unanimously voted to enter into 

Executive Session at 10:36 a.m. in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202, in order to consult with Counsel regarding license applications.  Upon completion of this session, the Board convened to the public meeting at 10:55 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held June 20, 2013. Upon Mr. Radtka’s Motion, and Mr. Horton’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes as written.

APPROVAL OF FINDINGS OF EXECUTIVE SESSION

Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion and Mr. Horton’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the findings of the Executive Session as written.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
Mr. Radtka presented the following report on behalf of the Complaint Committee:
OIS-INVESTIGATION



CLOSED
PLUM 130030
      PLUM 130034
        PLUM 130036          
PLUM 130031
      PLUM 130035
Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Schott’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Complaint Committee report. 

REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS
PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for the month of June 2013: 

             Plumber

      Candidates            Passed
Failed
     
Pass %





          Tested

	Journey Natural Gas Fitter
	       0
	        0
	      0
	     0%  

	Journey Plumber/Gas Fitter
	     37
	       13
	    24
	    35%

	Master Natural Gas Fitter
	       0
	         0
	      0
	     0%

	Master Plumber/Gas Fitter
	      12
	         3
	      9
	    25%

	                              TOTAL
	      49
	        16
	     33
	    35%


Mr. Papavasiliou reported that there are currently 13,219 active licensees.  He informed the Board that the report shows a 33 % passing rate.   Mr. Papavasiliou also reviewed with the Board a break down of the test results for comparison with other States.
OLD BUSINESS:

A.  Notice of Proposed Action

Mr. Papavasiliou reviewed with the Board proposed action to adopt COMAR 09.20.03.02 Responsibilities of Licensees.  Mr. Papavasiliou informed the Board that the comment period had passed, there were no comments submitted for the Board to review regarding the proposed action to adopt the new regulation.  This proposed action will require that new and renewal applicants for licensure provide on the application the actual street address of the applicant’s residence or principal business of record.  Mr. Papavasiliou informed the Board that final action on the proposal can be considered by the Board.  Upon Mr. Radtka’s Motion, and Mr. Garner’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the new Regulation as proposed.
B.  Discussion regarding the PSI Application bulletin
The Board reviewed the PSI application bulletin for any changes that may need to be made.

Upon the Board’s review, it was determined that the PSI application Bulletin would need to reference code changes.  Upon Mr. Radtka’s Motion, and Mr. Horton’s second, the Board unanimously voted to accept the PSI application Bulletin with the code reference changes.
C.  Enforcement of Continuing Education for Inspectors
The Board continued their discussion regarding the enforcement of continuing education for Inspectors.  Ms. Kinstler informed the Board that applicable provisions authorize the Board to pursue disciplinary action against a licensee.  As inspectors are not licensed by the Board, she advised that the Board can notify the employer or appointing authority of an inspector of allegations of misconduct by the inspector or that the inspector has failed to satisfy statutory or requirements pursuant to Business Occupations and Professions, Annotated Code of Maryland, § 12-503 or regulatory requirements pursuant to COMAR 09.20.02.10, including failure to obtain the required 8 hours of continued education.  Mr. Papavasiliou informed the Board that he will create a verification form to send out with registration renewals for inspectors to verify completion of 8 hours of qualifying continuing education.    
D.  Discussion regarding additional information on our website
Mr. Papavasiliou discussed with the Board posting additional information on the website to better assist the applicants, licensees and consumers.  He suggested to the Board to post the information such as the requirements for advertisements, display of license information on company vehicles, Backflow Regulations, and disciplinary actions.  Mr. Papavasiliou will contact the Information Technology staff to facilitate the changes.
NEW BUSINESS
A.  Update regarding Tri-County meeting
Mr. Radtka updated the Board on the Tri-County meeting that he and Mr. Kastner attended.  It was held on June 26, 2013.  The discussion of the seminar was Cross Connection Hydro designs.  Mr. Radtka requested the Board’s approval for 2 hours towards continuing education for those individuals who attended.  Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Horton’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the seminar for 2 hours of continuing education.  Mr. Radtka will obtain the list of the attendee’s to be posted in the minutes.
B. Discussion regarding reciprocation with Baltimore County and the Washington Suburban Sanitary Commission, (WSSC)
Mr. Papavasiliou reviewed with the Board the application and Regulations pertaining to reciprocation, Business Occupations and Professions, Annotated Code of Maryland,             § 12-305.  Upon review, Mr. Papavasiliou informed the Board that from 2001 to present, the Board has granted 409 reciprocal licenses to the applicants that applied from the Washington Suburban Sanity Commission, (WSSC).  Further discussion may be required to determine whether reciprocal applicants for State licensure took and passed Maryland license examination or one in a State that currently shares a reciprocal agreement with the Board.
C. Product Review 
The Board reviewed a new product for approval, the Hepvo sanitary waste valve.  The product was sent in by Mr. Ron George, President of Plumb-Tech Design & Consulting Services, LLC.  Upon the Board’s review, it was determined that this product was designed to replace the P trap but the National Standard Plumbing Code requires a liquid seal trap.  The Board stated that this product does not fall under the National Standard Plumbing Code so, therefore, the Board could not grant approval.  Motion made by Mr. Garner, seconded by Mr. Schott and unanimously carried by the Board to deny their approval for this product.
D.  Discussion regarding the 2013 Mid-Atlantic Cross Connection Control Connection

Mr. Kastner shared with the Board an invitation he received from the Mid-Atlantic Cross Connection Partners, LLC.  He informed the Board that Mid-Atlantic had invited him to speak at their conference on October 24, 2013.  Mid-Atlantic has requested that he share any information, changes or updates with regard to Backflow/Cross Connection Control and Continuing Education for inspectors and plumbers in the State of Maryland.
E. Review of Back Flow/Cross Connection Course Providers

The Board reviewed the list of Back Flow/Cross Connection Course providers that the Board has approved.  Upon the Board’s review, the Board requested that Ms. Clark review the list to update all providers with contact information and Board approved trainers.  This list will ultimately be posted on the Board’s website.
F.  Discussion regarding updating the law
The Board discussed the law pertaining to grounds for disciplinary action. The Board will consider at a future date, adding provisions to current law §12-312, consistent with other mechanical Boards, to standardize the language regarding grounds for disciplinary action.
CORRESPONDENCE

None.
DIRECTOR’S REPORT

None.
Chair’s Report 
Mr. Kastner welcomed Mr. Scott Schott to the Plumbing Board as our new Board member.
COUNSEL’S REPORT
None.
ADJOURNMENT
Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion and Mr. Schott’s second, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 12:10 p.m.
______________________________


_______________

Michael Kastner, Chair
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